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Past President Bob Davis welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  There were 49 certified members, 3 interns, and 8 guests in attendance.  Members were encouraged to get their refreshments before the speaker to save on time.
Bob Davis introduced the speaker, Dr. Gus Gross, and his talk was on “Rattlesnake Bite Management in the E.R.” 
There was a quick break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the April 18, 2013, meeting were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter said that there was $13,657 in the Treasury which $7,500 is allocated for GCMG operating expenses.  
Bob Teweles campaigned for the office of President Elect, and was elected by the members as President Elect.
Committee Reports:
Vice President/Programs.  Bob Davis gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

June

GCMG Social

July

Deedy Wright, “Fall Vegetable Gardening”

August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”

September
Open

October
Open

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”

December
Christmas Social
Earth Day Committee.  Randy Rye thanked everyone that participated in the Earth Day event that was held in Seguin on April 27.  There were 30 volunteers that worked either on:

· Mondays getting materials ready
· Kids’ projects
· “40 Gallon Challenge”

· Handing out GCMG materials, and information on the next GCMG class
· Three tree give-aways
Caterpillar donated $100 for the Kids/Bugs activity, and CMC Steel donated $100 to sponsor the 40 Gallon Challenge.  
Volunteer Committee Chair.  Carol Calentine handed out a list of Volunteer Project Opportunities on the backside of the GCMG agenda.  Volunteers are needed for The Bluebonnet Fest in LaVernia on May 18, the Extension/Master Gardeners’ Water Fairs on May 24, 28, and 29, the Junior Master Gardener Committee, and a chair for the Guadalupe County Fair.  
Carol asked members to turn in their Volunteer Hours to Dale Odvody, and sign up to bring a food item for the June summer social.

There is money in the Village Grant account for a beautification project in Seguin.  Carol will check with Judge Jones on an idea for this project.
Class #25.  Bob Teweles has received one registration for the classes that will start in August from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Schertz at the Schertz United Methodist Church at 3460 Roy Richard Drive.  Bob encouraged members to advertise this and get people to sign up.  

Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Linda Bruno said there will be a workday at the garden on Saturday June 1, starting at 8:30 a.m.  Linda needs to know how many people will help, so she will have enough water available.  So far this year 610 lbs. of produce has been donated to the Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program.
Linda said that the pavilion has been built.  She thanked the Native Plant Society for the Monarch butterfly way station.
Refreshments.  Treva Hicks thanked Kat Taylor, Debbie Lowe, Mary Jeanne Lucky, Sandy Black, Debbie Zielins, and Betty Hughes for the refreshments.  
Speakers Bureau.  Treva is working with the Seguin Library to hold a PowerPoint class that will last approximately two hours.  Treva needs at least 10 people to have the class that will be held on June 6 from 2:00-4:00 p.m.
Summer Social.  Joyce Friesenhahn has reserved Immaculate Conception Church in Marion (across the street from Hild’s Feed Store) off Hwy. 78 at 213 Barnet for the summer social.  Joyce will need help with the social.

Chair Set Up.  Treva Hicks passed around a sign-up sheet for members to volunteer to set up the chairs before each monthly meeting.  
Publicity.  Elaine McIntyre said that the newsletter deadline is on or before May 26.

Announcements

Linda Bruno asked members to contact the San Antonio Mayor to stop a new subdivision that is planned to be built around the area of the bat caves.  For more information go to the Bat Conservation website.
Bob Teweles won the raffle of $15.50, and donated back to GCMG.  Eddie Johnston won the gift certificate.  
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
Secretary
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